
Northeast District Meeting 

5/17/2023 

Fort Atkinson SHP 

The meeting started with District Birding Day. Areas birded included the Boyer Chute National Wildlife 

Refuge and Fort Atkinson State Historical Park, as well as a few roads between these locations. A total of 

96 species was tallied for the day. Some of the highlights included a Piping Plover, several Ruddy 

Turnstones, a Philadelphia Vireo, a Wood Thrush, a Northern Mockingbird, and a Cape May Warbler. 

 

President Russ Hamer called the meeting to order. 

Roll Call/Introductions: 

Russ Hamer, Oak Valley WMA 

Kyler Prochaska, Platte/Colfax counties 

Matt Costello, Dodge/Colfax counties 

Mitch Johnson, Knox/Antelope counties 

Jonathan Andreasen, Madison/Pierce/Stanton 

counties 

John Bauer, Holt/Boyd counties 

Tyler Adelman, Rock/Brown/Keya Paha 

counties 

Mark McDonald, Dodge County/Fremont Lakes 

Jason Thiele, Norfolk 

Harlee Phillips, Pheasants Forever, Stanton 

Josh Kounovsky, Grove Lake WMA 

Layne Bullock, Grove Lake WMA 

Scott Oligmueller, Ponca SP 

Hudson Schweers, Danish Alps SRA 

Brian ?, Ponca SP 

Brady Peterson, Ponca SP 

Jeff Jones, Knox/Cedar counties 

John Denton, Ponca SP 

Bill Booth, Fremont Lakes SRA 

Hanna Barnes, Ponca SP 

Rachel Russell, Ponca SP 

Kelbi Abke, Washington/Burt counties 

Nick Fix, Dixon/Dakota/Thurston counties 

Cory Krause, Cuming/Wayne/Stanton counties 

Dale Davis, Bassett/Norfolk – NE district Lt. 

Tyler Wulf, Regional Park Superintendent 

Lynn Mellick, Ponca SP 

Kate Birch, Ponca SP 

Brenda Howell, Ponca SP 

Nate Remter, Niobrara SP 

Toni Hart, Niobrara SP 

Tim Collins, George Syas WMA 

Dan Vanderveen, Willow Creek SRA 

Traci Wright, Lewis & Clark SRA 

Leslie Donner, Lewis & Clark SRA 

Jeff Borchers, George Syas WMA 

Jordan Swenson, Summit Lake SRA 

Jonathan Volker, Lewis & Clark SRA 

Jim Swenson, Deputy Director 

Jason Grof, Fort Atkinson SHP 

Mike Westover, Fort Atkinson SHP 

Shawna Richter-Ryerson, Communications, 

Lincoln 

Jane Gustafson, Communications, Lincoln 



 

Fort Atkinson SHP Welcome/Update – Jason Grof 

• The location was scouted by Lewis and Clark in 1804 who thought it would be a good location 

for a military post 

• In the 1820s, Fort Atkinson was the base for approximately one-third of the US Army 

• Buildings are reconstructed from original foundations 

• The visitors center has been undergoing renovations for the past two years, and they are planning 

for grand reopening event on June 3-4 

 

Administration Update – Jim Swenson, Deputy Director 

• Let’s have a record turnout for next year’s district birding day. 

• Know the landscapes that you work in and experience/enjoy them. Always remember that people 

are jealous of the jobs that we have. 

• The legislature has been a major priority for Tim and Jim this year, with a lot of time spent with 

the Natural Resources Committee and the Appropriations Committee 

o A deficit request was made for authority to move money in Park Cash (“savings 

account”) to the “checking account” to pay for wage increases for seasonal Parks 

employees; after a long process, this was eventually approved 

o Portions of the capital budget request and most of the operations budget were approved 

by the legislature but still need to be approved by the governor; capital maintenance fund 

for Parks was hit especially hard 

o There was an attempt to sweep several million dollars of Park Cash to other accounts 

o New commissioners have not been confirmed and will probably not be confirmed during 

the current legislative session; governor will likely directly appoint two commissioners 

after the session is over [post-meeting update: Dan Hughes was confirmed as the District 

5 commissioner on May 30] 

o 11 senators were hosted at Fort Robinson SP to learn more about what the NGPC does 

o The proposal for NGPC to pay for wildlife depredation will probably be back at next 

year’s legislative session 

• Will interview for new department administrator for the Fish and Wildlife Education Division 

soon. 

• The Engineering Division is being restructured. Tiffani Gerber is currently the Assistant Division 

Administrator. The division lead position will be advertised soon. The Operations team has also 

been rolled into this division. 

• STAR WARS update 

o The Lewis & Clark marina project is proceeding ahead of schedule 

o A study is underway to determine the best location for a new marina at Lake 

McConaughy 

o The Niobrara State Park improvements are still under discussion. The original plans for 

the lodge may need to be scaled back. Access to the Missouri River is a big focus right 

now. 

• The NGPC and partners were recently awarded a $4 million grant from the National Fish and 

Wildlife Foundation’s America the Beautiful Challenge for grassland, wetland, and stream 

conservation. 



 

Communications Update – Shawna Richter-Ryerson and Jane Gustafson 

• Photographers/videographer available to document projects and “tell stories” about the things we 

are doing 

• E-mail NGPC.news@nebraska.gov to share stories or messages that you want to reach the public 

• NGPC does some paid media for marketing/advertising but has many channels for outreach 

• In the past, a lot of effort was spent to promote hunting opportunities to nonresidents. More 

recently, a heavier focus is being made on marketing to residents, particularly on fishing and 

parks. “Beneath Nebraska Skies” is the current campaign. Videos can be seen on the NGPC 

YouTube channel. 

• The new NGPC website launched recently. 

Law Enforcement Update – Dale Davis 

• The officers have been undergoing a lot of training recently. 

• The Northeast district is fully staffed with the recent hiring of four new officers. 

• The Lake Mac plan appears to be working as Northeast officers have not been called there to 

assist and have been able to “stay home.” 

Parks Update – Tyler Wulf 

• Welcome new employees Brenda and Kate to Ponca SP and Toni to Niobrara SP 

• Hudson Schweers is the seasonal superintendent at Danish Alps SRA 

• Fremont Lakes SRA nearing completion on an asphalt project. A new concessionaire will take 

over later this summer. New boating regulations are in effect to improve safety. 

• Ponca SP is beginning its second season with Tentrr. The Mother’s Day buffet was a success. 

• Fort Atkinson is preparing for the reopening with events June 2-4. 

• Summit Lake will have a grand opening for the new playground on June 10. Trail rides will be 

held on the new horse trail that was completed last year. 

• The 9th Niobrara State Park Outdoor Educational Rendezvous was a big success with about 850 

students attending. Thanks to all who helped with the many activities. 

• $2.5 million are available for river access near Niobrara. Community members want a boat ramp 

by town, but this may not be the best location. The current hope is to upgrade three or four access 

points to allow access as river conditions change with flow levels, sedimentation, etc. A 

contractor will do a feasibility study. 

• A request for proposals will go out soon for a new 40-person lodge with event center at Niobrara 

SP. Surveys for a suitable location are under way. 

• Lewis & Clark SRA will host a dueling pianos event on June 3; about 350-400 people are 

expected to attend. There is a new concessionaire (coffee shop trailer) that will be opening at the 

Weigand marina. The design of the new marina is about 60% completed. The goal is to be 

finished with the design phase and ready for bid around Labor Day. There will be about 425 boat 

slips and 100 jet ski slips. Construction will hopefully be completed by the end of 2025. 

Missouri River Outdoor Expo Update – Scott Oligmueller 

• Schedule for third weekend in September 

• A new event will be log rolling – attempt to log roll from South Dakota to Nebraska 
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• The Gould Brothers shooting demonstration will be replaced by a shooting competition by high 

school trap shooting teams 

• A flying/aviation club from Wayne will also be present this year 

Wildlife Update, Russ Hamer 

• Thanks to all who have helped with crow counts for the UNL pheasant study and all who will 

help with bobwhite whistle counts this summer 

• Goose banding will happen around the third week of June. Contact Lucas or Russ if interested in 

helping 

• Russ is a licensed drone operator now. The drone has thermal imaging capabilities. They are 

looking for ways to utilize this technology. 

• The Management Section did a nighttime prescribed burn at Wilkinson WMA to avoid the high 

winds and low relative humidity typical of daytime burns in the spring. It went very well. 

Norfolk Office Update, via Melody Nuesch 

• Denise Trine resigned from the Office Technician position; interviews will be held soon 

• [update since meeting: Jasmine Villa accepted the position and will begin work on June 5] 

 

The next meeting will likely be in early September in the Norfolk area. Stay tuned for details. There may 

also be a “road kill BBQ” year-end gathering in December. Russ has promised to bring smoked pigeon. 

 

After lunch, contractors demonstrated a drone that can do herbicide application and some large mulching 

equipment. 

 

Minutes submitted by Jason Thiele 

 






